Draft minutes of Southwark Cyclists 

meeting on March 14th 2018

Apologies: Ralph, Amy, Jeremy, Luci

Present: Andy Cawdell (co-ordinator), Hugh Bolton (Treasurer), Bruce Lynn, Liz Eden, Mary Manning, Francis Bernstein, Sally Eva (sec). 

Minutes of the last meeting and matters arising: minutes accepted as a true record. Matters arising: Peckham Town Centre: Sally to ask Jeremy for any developments; Clocs: Southwark to sign up to Clocs (Andy); Speedwatch: meeting cancelled because of the snow, Sally to chase; New Southwark Plan response submitted, plan may be called back for revision or may go to inspector (ralph); OKRAAP: 1200 flyers and Civi sent calling for protection for cyclists, Civi training being pursued (sally); Nigel Bee: cycling UK had reached a decision on our complaints, Nigel Bee has time to appeal (Andy). 

Speaker: Sean Howes of Active Travel Now: following up action in US and Dublin to highlight the need for proper protection for cyclists not just paint. Suitable place for this is southwark bridge road on CS7 which is just paint. Idea is to make a human barrier to protect the cyclists. Southwark chosen because its policies are good but its Quietways are generally poor and TfL funds are squandered over-engineering minimal change. Action: meeting offered support for demo on March 15th.
1) LCC borough elections campaign My Liveable London: details to follow (Andy)

2) QW83: Sally had met Cllr Barrie Hargrove who was concerned that the QW should reduce pressure on the Surrey Canal Path. Simon Munk was firmly of the view that it would not. Action: Sally to forward Simon's views directly to Cllr Hargrove. 
3) Spine: neither Ralph nor Luci available to report on meeting with Swk officers. 

4) Cycle Steering Group: Southwark to join Clocs. This would cover Southwark's own vehicles and contractors. Andy had brought up the continual backsliding on routes. No answers of any significance (Andy)

5) Dynamo: About 450 tickets sold already. Coach company likely to be different next year because their coaches did not comply with new clean air regs and it wasn't cost effective for them to upgrade to comply. Replacement coach operator would have to be based or do a significant amount of work in London. Codegate were setting up the wireless mesh. Bob had bought the iZettle but not played with it yet. 

6) Constructors Challenge: event proposed for Herne Hill Velodrome bringing together teams from police, construction companies, charitable groups such as Roadpeace and the Cycle Safety Team. Idea would be 10 teams of 8 competing with track training in the morning and track events in the afternoon. Funding from TfL. 

Date set September 18th 2018 hopeful that will be an annual event. To be run through Southwark Cyclists. Executive cttee: Andy, Francis, Catherine Linney (associate member Hugh)

7) Five Ways for Wellbeing request for support: Bruce bringing the Healthy Ride round and returning to run a stall. Stall set-up needed. Andy reluctant to run a Dr Bike without more evidence that it's needed. Medium term offer to run Burgess park rides for them using Ofo Bikes. Action Sally to liaise with Cooltan. 
AOB

Meeting agreed to employ Luci on same terms as Pete. Enthusiasm expressed. Andy to agree detail. 

St Thomas' St re-opened one-way westward. We want a cycling contra-flow. It's important at the west end and should be a permitted right turn for cyclists on Borough High Street. Agreed: Bruce to respond in these terms. 

Samson and Ludgate lift: pushing ramp for bikes but proposed lift very narrow for buggies, adapted bikes and wheelchairs. Bruce to consult Wheels for Wellbeing on min size needed for wheelchair. Bruce to respond. 

Camberwell Grove won't re-open before August 2018 because Network Rail have to work on the bridge May-Aug 2018. 

Francis warned that statutory consultation processes were being used to avoid public consultation. 

OKRAAP deadline March 21st: Liz to respond. No action likely within 15 yrs. Bakerloo will be extended first. 
Portland Street: Bruce asked for a campaign for a traffic filter. Andy said that a filter had been installed in Brook St as a temporary measure. if successful this could be argued for in other situations. General agreement with Liz's call for a campaign for "protection not paint". 

Meeting ended 8.30pm. Date of next meeting April 11th, 41 Grosvenor Park SE5 0NH


